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NOTICE OF CONSTRUCTION 
 

Beginning Monday, June 19th, Franklin Street will be closed to through traffic between River 
Road and Russell Drive.  During the closure contractors will be installing utilities and road 
improvements for the newly approved Franklin Grove Subdivision.  Construction is expected 
to last until September 1st.   
 
Residents in the impacted area will be afforded reasonable access but should expect short 
periods of time where access to individual driveways may not be possible in addition to 
periodic delays and other related inconveniences. 
 
We appreciate your patience and cooperation as we perform the necessary work.  If you have 
any questions or concerns, please contact Engineering at 541-258-4923 or 
engineering@ci.lebanon.or.us. 
 
 
 

Contact: Ron Whitlatch, Engineering Services Director 
Phone: 541‐258‐4269 
Email: rwhitlatch@ci.lebanon.or.us 
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